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TO: 	 Ann Cole, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk ~ w =8 
Ul if. 

FROM: 	 James E. McRoy, Utility System/Engineering Specialist, Division ofEngin~ing C) 

RE: 	 Docket No. 120078-SU; Application for staff-assisted rate case in Brevard County 
by TKCB. 

Attached is a response from the Utility to the Department of Environmental Protection 
(DEP) in regard to their May 22, 2012, Compliance Inspection Report (CEI). Please place the 
attached document in the docket file. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me. 

Attachment 
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DATE: July 23,2012 

TO: DEP (CLARENCE ANDERSON) 

FROM: JERRY PADRICK 

RE: SUNLAKE ESTATES WASTEWATER PLANT (OCD-C-WW-12-0391) 

Mr. Anderson, 

This letter is a response to the inspection report conducted on OS/22/2012 by Tom 
Powers. The following corrective action will be taken. 

1. 	 The grit and sand in the surge tank will be cleaned and we have received a 
bid of over 3,000 dollars to do so; however, as you may be aware, we are in 
the process of obtaining an increase of fees from our customers via the Public 
Service Commission. This will be our first increase ever and the plant has 
been in operation since1983. We are requesting that we be allowed the time 
to receive this increase to cover the cost As per Public Service Commission, 
this should take place by the first of the year of 2013. This cost has been 
submitted to the Public Service Commission. 

2. 	 As stated in number 1, we are also requesting time for the communitor as 
well. 

3. 	 As per the seepage of wastewater, I will be repairing as needed. They are not 
bad leaks but I will keep an eye on it. 

4. 	 As stated in number 1, we have received 3 bids for the entire perimeter 
fence, averaging 6500 dollars, including the north fence to be repaired when 
we receive the go ahead from the Public Service Commission, but for now we 
will temporarily fix the north fence. 

5. 	 Ground water deficiencies have been corrected and sent to Marsha Johnson 
over a week ago. 

Thank you. Should there be any further questions, please contact me. 

Jerry Padrick (321-508-4714) or Thad Terry (321-639-1124) 
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